NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

BEAM TUBE CORPORATION

11 BEACH STREET

MILFORD, MASSACHUSETTS

2-11986

A Remedial Action Plan (310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for this site pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.1406).  This disposal site was classified as Tier 1 on November 9, 1998 and granted a Waste Site Cleanup Permit on May 3, 1999.  A Tier I Permit Extension request was submitted to the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection in a letter dated January 13, 2005.

The Remedial Action Plan proposes the following measures to respond to a release of oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

· Excavation of coal tar and affected soil from below the water table.

· Groundwater removal and treatment to dewater affected soil.

· Offsite transport and treatment/disposal of excavated soil.

· Natural attenuation of residual contamination dissolved in groundwater.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. Jack Rourke, Senior Environmental Engineer, NSTAR Gas Company, One NSTAR Way, Westwood, Massachusetts at 781-441-3806.

